
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

July 23, 2007                                                Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of July 16, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Jerry Fowler, Kirkham-Michael, came in and discussed the quotes for the emergency pit 

closure at the lake.   

 

Janice Davidson, Emergency Management, reported on the paperwork progress for the 

disaster.  The group went over the requirements that the commissioners received for the 

emergency pit.   

 

Diane Schur, Solid Waste Department, talked to the board about the procedure for the 

rural solid waste fees to be put on the tax role for the next billing cycle.   

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, discussed roads and bridges. 

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to revise the fireworks resolution, still restricting the 

sale of fireworks with the current regulations, but lifting the shooting restrictions.  

Resolution 07-26, was signed pertaining to the revised firework regulations.       

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, discussed legal matters.   

 

Keith Coleman, Undersheriff, gave prisoner count of 35.   

  

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.   


